Paul, 

Air Quality
I can confirm I have been contacted by the applicants consultants regarding the scope of the air quality assessment for this development. The broad approach to air quality assessment measures laid out in section 8 of the scoping report is acceptable. It is noted that this site is close to the district boundary and the reference to west Oxfordshire being involved in this air quality assessment when considering the impact locally will be required. 

It is noted that our most recent draft local plan, which is currently being consulted on, also makes reference to the Oxford Meadows SAC and nitrogen deposition. 

Land contamination

The broad proposals in section 11 (subheading “Contamination”) are acceptable. Given the size of the site a preliminary site investigation would be more appropriate than a desk study in support of any conclusions which don’t involve additional investigation. 

Best regards, 

Sean

Sean Gregory
Environmental Protection Officer
Cherwell District Council
Ext: 1622
Direct Dial: 01295 221622
mail to: sean.gregory@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
www.cherwell.gov.uk 

